
I've been a member of the Harbord Diggers Women’s Bowling Club for the past 19 years and I 
am thrilled to see that Harbord Diggers is finally going to complete our bowling green which is 
now 6 years since my fellow bowlers and I finished playing at the old Harbord Diggers Club.

I can’t wait to be playing bowls again at Harbord Diggers as it is an integral part of my life and I 
have missed the social and physical side of bowls particularly in the isolation during this 
COVID period. I sincerely hope that the Northern Beaches Council look favourably on the DA 
to finalise the bowling green at Harbord Diggers.

Sincerely yours,

June Naylor
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